
The members of the GayStraight@Park Lake would like to 
thank the congregation for their generous contribution of 
over $1,600 in checks and gift cards given to the Zebra 
Coalition.  The Coalition assists young people facing 
homelessness, bullying, isolation from their families, and 
physical, sexual, and drug abuse, with individualized 
programs to guide them to recovery and stability. To learn 
more about the Zebra Coalition visit http://www.zebrayouth.org 

 
Page Turners Book Club, NO meeting in December, we will resume in January!  Contact Anne 
Gardepe annegard64@gmail.com for meeting information for 2021. 

                                                                      
 

Bulletin Announcements 
December 20, 2020 

 

 

Sanctuary flowers this day, are given to the glory of God, in honor of Delaney 
Bookhardt celebrating her 21st birthday, on December 24th, with love from her 
parents Carol and Mike Bookhardt. 

Join us for a walk-up outdoors Live Nativity tonight, Sunday December 20, 
5:00 pm -7:00  pm.  Volunteers will act out the birth story of Jesus, and will be 
joined by live animals.  There will be readings, music, and prayer throughout 
the evening.  And even an opportunity for your children and grands to dress up 
for a picture with the animals! 

Journeys with Jesus for Kids During Christmas Break 

Register your Elementary aged kids for Journeys with Jesus!  Educators from 
our Central Florida Presbytery's churches are offering a VBS-style event for the 
week between Christmas and the New Year via ZOOM.  December 28-31 from 
10-11:30 am, this 4 day event will lead K- 5th grade kids through a Bible story, a 
project craft, a science time -- all including active learning.  There will also be a 
discussion breakout groups by age, along with worship and prayer.   

To register, click on, or copy and paste this link. 
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcpd-2prTgsE9BPkZLeFcwc4E0kKitRg4Wa   

or email Helen DeBevoise for more information,  helenparklake@gmail.com 

http://www.zebrayouth.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZcpd-2prTgsE9BPkZLeFcwc4E0kKitRg4Wa
mailto:helenparklake@gmail.com


** The surplus reflects unbudgeted income from the CARES PPP 

PARK LAKE FINANCES THRU OCTOBER 2020 

PLPC OPERATIONS BUDGET ACTUAL  

 INCOME  $   512,196.00   $   549,452.42  

 EXPENSES  $   486,175.00   $   459,184.75   

**SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)  $      26,021.00   $     90,267.67   

 

PARK LAKE PLEDGED INCOME THRU OCTOBER  

  BUDGET  $   434,970.00    

 ACTUAL  $   409,207.40    

SURPLUS/(DEFICIT) $      (-25,762.60)    

  
 

 

Hygiene items: 
Socks (women) 
Soap 
Diapers 
Disposable razors 
Deodorant  
Toilet paper 
Toothbrushes  
Toothpaste 
Dental floss 
Shampoo 
Sanitary supplies 

Food items: 
Tuna 
Green beans 
Food with pop-tops 
Sweet peas 
Rice 
Spaghetti sauce 
Canned fruit 

FOOD DRIVE FOR  
WASHINGTON SHORES FOOD PANTRY 

The next food collection will be:  
 Tuesday, December 22 

Please bring donations to Park Lake between 11:00 am and 1:00 pm.  Bring 
your food pantry donations to the circle drive at the West side entrance of 
the Sanctuary, off of Highland.    

Sunday Advent Vespers 2020 

Join us in person or virtually throughout for Sunday evening vespers and worship opportunities! Go to plpc.org to 
reserve your place for the in person activities. 

Sunday, December 20, 5:00 pm -7:00 pm:   TONIGHT! 

Vespers with Live Nativity - Come by with your children and grandchildren and those with child-like spirit to enjoy a 
walk-by nativity complete with pony, goats and chickens!  Oh, and angels and shepherds and magi and Holy family 
too.  A live nativity with readings and music will gather in the circle drive for your inspiration and enjoyment! 

Monday, December 21: 

Carols and Cookie Delivery - Calling all cookies bakers!  We will be delivering cookies and a song to our shut-in 
members in some hybrid of our customary Park Lake fashion.  Look for more information in the Park Lake Up2Date, 
please contact Helen DeBevoise, helenparklake@gmail.com, if you would like to bake cookies or deliver cookies.    

Items Requested by 
Washington Shores Christmas Eve Services 

Thursday, December 24 

5:30 pm:   In-person and Facebook live, Service of Candles & Communion (register 
on-line at plpc.org) 

11:00 pm:  No in-person, only recorded Christmas Service available on Park Lake 

Presbyterian Facebook page all evening. 



The church office is open to visitors by appointment only.  
 

  Reception Desk Office hours are:       
        Monday —Thursday, 9:00 am - 2:00 pm  

 To make an appointment, please call the church office  
      at 407-841-6550 or email carolparklake@gmail.com  

 
When visiting the church office please arrive at the main office door located off of Colonial Drive. 

The back office door is for Church Office Staff or Child Care Center Staff only.  
When visiting the church office please remember to wear your face mask.  

 
In case of emergency please call or email the 

 co-pastors:  danparklake@gmail.com or  helenparklake@gmail.com.   
 

Church Staff 
 

Co-pastors Dr. Helen DeBevoise 
 Dr.  Dan DeBevoise  
Parish Associate  Dr. Linda Wright Simmons 
Organist, Director FAVO  Will Benton 
Choir Director  Robb Ross 
Child Care Center Director, Barbara Twachtman 
Financial Administrator  Linda Castle 
Church Secretary Carol Bookhardt 
Maintenance Keith Bridges 
Librarian  Alice Schmidt 
Nursery Staff Barbara Boyce 

 
Church Missionaries 

Madagascar                        Dan and Elizabeth Turk 
Mozambique Sebber Banda 
  Rev. Carlos Faquione  

 To attend in-person worship, go to: plpc.org to register. 
 
 Worship will continue to be "livestreamed" on Facebook 

and YouTube via the Park Lake Presbyterian Church 
Facebook and YouTube pages.  Recorded video of 
worship will also be on YouTube.  Links can be found on 
the Park Lake Presbyterian Church website. 

 
 The Park Lake prayer chain remains active.  If you 
       would like to be added to the prayer chain or add a 
       prayer concern please email helenparklake@gmail.com.  
 
 All in-person church meetings, events, classes, and group 
      activities are canceled until further notice. 
 

 Please check the Park Lake Presbyterian Church web  
       page at plpc.org for more information. 
 

Please remember your financial contributions  
   Thank you for your continued faithfulness and generosity as we continue to do 
ministry in this pandemic time.  Your financial support is a big part of our ability to 
continue to grow in our faith and discipleship in the name of Christ, to reach out in 
compassion and love to our world.   
Please send your regular tithes and offerings by mail to the church office at Park Lake Presbyterian Church, 
309 E. Colonial Dr., Orlando, FL 32801 
 

You can also give on-line at plpc.org and click “Giving” at the top of the Home Page.  You can also download 
the Give+ mobile APP and  give via text. Text a $ amount to Park Lake's Give+ Number 407-634-1303.  You 
will be sent a link where you can complete your text donation, if it is your first text donation you will set up 
an online profile.  Future gifts will be completed simply by clicking the donate button.  

 


